
March 1, 2020 

Brother Lawrence and Star Wars 
 
Whenever I go on vacation (about once a year), I take 
lots of books and rarely find the time to read them. 
This time, having been unable to join my family right 
after Christmas, I just took five days to be with them 
in California and decided to take only one book and a 
short one: Brother Lawrence's "Practice of the  
Presence of God". Not only did I read the entire book 
(only 100 pages), but I tried to apply it: to become 
more aware that since my baptism God is always  
present inside me and that I can have a conversation 
with Him at any time. This is what Brother Lawrence 
did for the last 40 years of his life. His humble duty 
was to cook for the other monks of his monastery in 
Paris (about 300 years ago).  Even while preparing 
food, he kept conversing with God, or feeling His  
Presence in the Silence of his Heart. Brother Lawrence 
had an amazing FAITH IN GOD. He had an amazing 
HOPE that one day he will be united with God forever 
and ever. He had an amazing LOVE for God and for  
everyone he encountered in his daily life. Those three 
great theological virtues - Faith, Hope and Love- were 
the foundation of his daily life and in many ways, he 
attained on earth a union with God that most of us are 
unable to imagine. 
 
Another clear message from Brother Lawrence’s short 
written reflections is that his closeness with God 
helped him to carry his CROSS every day with JOY. 
Even when he was severely ill and in great pain during 
the last few years of his life (he died at the age of 80) , 
he did not show any outside sign of anguish to the 
point that some of his brother monks thought that  
despite a major illness he was in fact not experiencing 
any suffering .  We can all learn from the holy life of 
Brother Lawrence. All the readings of last weekend 
must have been "music" to the ears of Brother  
Lawrence: "Be HOLY for I the Lord am Holy...You 
shall not wear any hatred in your heart against your 
brother or sister. Take no revenge. Cherish no grudge 
against any of your people. You shall LOVE your 
neighbor as yourself." (Leviticus 19:1-2, 17-18); "Offer 
no resistance to one who is evil...Turn the other 
cheek.. LOVE YOUR ENEMIES and PRAY for those 
who persecute you...BE PERFECT just as your  
Heavenly Father is perfect." (Matthew 5:38-48); 
“Brothers and sisters, YOU ARE THE TEMPLE OF 
GOD AND THE SPIRIT OF GOD DWELLS IN YOU"  
(1 Corinthians 3:16). I invite you to reflect on the 
above short quotes and see how they apply to both you 
and Brother Lawrence. Like Brother Lawrence, all of 
us, since our baptism, have become “TEMPLES OF 
THE HOLY SPIRIT”. So indeed, we do not have to go 
very far to encounter GOD: HE IS WITHIN US!  
 

On the other hand, while Brother Lawrence was close 
to perfection while still on earth, most of us, including 
myself, are so far from that perfection only found in 
true, total union with God. I was reminded of some of 
my imperfection in an ironical way during my short 
vacation. We went to spend one full day at Disneyland. 
I confessed one of my weakness: I cannot stand roller 
coasters, but anything else will be fine. But it was not. 
I was wrong. I agreed to board the Millennium Falcon 
of STAR WARS. I thought it would be fun. I know  
almost nothing about Star Wars (apart from the robot  
R2-D2 and spaceship battles). We were only six people 
sitting in the cockpit of Millennium Falcon (we had to 
wait one hour and half in line). I was assigned to be 
one of the two engineers into back. I thought it would 
be easy. I was simply to push down any light that 
would flash. I did not expect that the spaceship would 
be moving in worse ways than a rollercoaster: up and 
down, left and right in sudden jerks! It was most  
painful, not knowing what worse would come next. 
Everyone else in my family seemed to have a  
wonderful time ...These were among the longest 10 
minutes of my life. My only relief was when we 
stopped for good! The irony of this Star Wars ride with 
my family was that not one single second during these 
long 10 minutes did I practice the presence of God: I 
could have simply closed my eyes, ignored to push 
those blinking lights and asked God to help me go 
through this insane ride. But I did not!  
 

Yes, we are all CALLED TO BE HOLY that is to be set 
apart for God. But we know we cannot do it alone.  
Only when we accept to receive the graces that God 
keeps pouring upon us, can we change. God loves each 
one of us. Let us trust in His Love and Mercy! As we 
have entered this 40th Lenten season at OLHOC, let 
us remember that the LORD JESUS IS OUR ROCK 
AND SALVATION. There is no other way to Heaven 
than Jesus Himself. He is the gate! Let us pray that as 
a family of families we will use this Lent to Reconcile 
with God (Confession) and be united with HIM and in 
HIM, in the EUCHARIST. Let us also keep praying for 
each other. I want to take this opportunity to thank 
you for all your prayers for my prompt recovery from 
flu. The LORD IS GOOD. ALL THE TIME. LET US 
PRAISE HIM TOGETHER! 
 

 
One in Christ, 

Fr. Alain 
 
 



First Sunday of Lent 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 Community Outreach 
 
On February 20th, over 45 people enjoyed good 
food and fellowship at Shepherd's Table.  Thank 
you, again, Delores Cacciaglia, our menu  
coordinator, and all our hard working volunteers 
who made the dinner a success! 
 
The next Shepherd's Table will be on April 16, 
2020 at Good Shepherd Church. 
Our next Outreach meeting is on March 4, 2020 at 
7 p.m. In the Fr. Martin Hall.  Meetings last one 
Hour and all are welcome! 

********* 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Progress with various tasks are coming together.   
Interior walls complete and ready for paint. 
All interior glass windows installed.  Electrical 
work continues with new larger circuit breaker box 
installed.  New ceiling tiles going up after  
overhead electrical inspection passed.  Exterior  
painting continues.  
We will continue using the office entrance for Mass,  
parking for the handicap is in the back  parking lot. 

Thank you for your patience! 
************ 

Pray for Our Seminarians  

Please take a moment today to stop by the “Vocations 

Tree” in the office foyer, where you’ll see cards for each of 

the seminarians of the Archdiocese of Washington. Choose 

one or more cards and pray for that seminarian each day 

during Lent. Make it a beautiful offering to the Lord this 

Lent to pray for those whom He calls to give their lives in 

service of His Church in our archdiocese. 

 

 

 

 

 

CCD Class Schedule 

March 1/2– CCD Classes 

March 1/2– CCD Classes 

March 8/9– CCD Classes 

March 15/16-Sacramental Prep & All Youth 
Night (no regular CCD classes. All CCD families 
are encouraged to attend Sunday’s 4 PM Youth 
Mass 

~Pre-school News~ 

To celebrate the 40th anniversary of OLHOC, we are  
requesting any photos that you may have of your child or 
grandchild while he or she was enrolled at Our Lady’s Little 
Christians Preschool. Most especially we are looking for any 
photos of your child with any of our teachers, past or  
present, or with the Our Lady Help of Christians sign out 
front. Photos may be scanned and emailed to  
preschool@olhoc.org or brought to the office and Ms. Nieda 
will scan them for you. Look for our display as we get closer 
to the Feast Day in May. Thank you!! 

Preschool registration opens to the general public on March 
6. Register now to reserve the class you want for fall 2020  
classes. Send an email to preschool@olhoc.org or call 
301.645.7112 and ask for Nieda, the preschool director.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 Tax Statements 
 

If you would like a copy of your donations to OLHOC 
for 2019, please  email the office  at office@olhoc.org, 
or call (301)645-7112.   

****************** 
The Gift of the Eucharist 

 

This Lent, commit to a sacrifice of time and invest in 
your spiritual life.  Be renewed through a more com-
prehensive  understanding of the biblical roots of the 
Holy Eucharist. 
 

“The Gift of the Eucharist” a five-week activity, is this 
year’s spiritual exercise.  Sessions are  
offered on Thursday evenings (6:45-9:00 pm) from 
Feb. 27 to March 26, and Saturday  
mornings (9:45-12 noon) from Feb. 29 to March 28.  
Childcare will be provided. 

***************** 
“Come and See”  

March 19, 2020 

Do you feel called to serve God and His people in 
a special way?  Permanent deacons assist in their 
parish, serve those in need and spread the Gospel 
message in the workplace, their family and  
community.  

The Archdiocese of Washington is seeking  
candidates for the next class of men preparing to 
become permanent deacons.  Representatives 
from the Archdiocese will be at OLHOC on  
Thursday, March 19, 2020 (7 – 9 PM) to meet 
with interested men and their wives to provide 
helpful information and answer questions. 

If you are interested, talk to Deacon Rich or  

Deacon Bill or come to the meeting on March 19. 

mailto:preschool@olhoc.org
mailto:preschool@olhoc.org


 

Mass Readings for March 8, 2020 

Second Sunday of Lent 

 *First Reading 

Genesis 12:1-4a 

*Second Reading 

2 Timothy 1:8b-10 

*Gospel 

Matthew 17:1-9 

 

www.usccb.org 

 

Lenten Reconciliation Times 
Wednesdays:  6 PM-6:45 PM, and 7:45– PM—8:30 PM  

Saturdays:  4:00 PM– 5:00 PM 

Sundays:  6:45 PM– 7:30 PM  

We are asked to pray for:   
Sandra Barrientos 
Brandon Mack 
Ana Maria Delmira Sibrian Escobar 
Nestor Ermelindo Molina  
James Thompson 
Rebecca (Tess) Franch 
Naomi Lilly 
Sterling Greene 
Aleli Puzon 
Patricia Delgado  
Rosano Wheeler 
Larry McGraw 
Ilene Custer 
Derrick Webster 
Julie Davis 
David DeMarr 
Dunnie Proctor  
Amelia Vinceguerra 
Lorraine Celijewski 
 

          Tabitha Barton 
          Maria Townsend 
          Chrystal Beauregard 
          Sheryl Carter 
          Alex Leon 
          Sharketer Butler 
          Steven Bowling  
          Edna Yarngo 
          Kathly Grimes 
          Sheny Padilla 
          Richard White 
          Victor Cordero 
          Georgiana Norgren  
          Marie Marie Bottorf 
          Dorian Webster 
          Dionne Gause 
          Patricia Sutton 
          Trenia Price 
          Michael Sofield Jr. 
          Norm Green 
          Mary A. Dyson 

The Dixons 
Grace dAlbrittain 
Elaine Moses 
Yvonne Buford 
Karen Zimmerman 
 
 
 
and all our military and civilians serving in 
harm’s way. 
 Please let us know if any names should be 
removed from the list.   
 
 
 

Mass Intentions this Week 

 
Saturday, February 29, 9:00AM: Joseph and Pamela Abu 
Saturday, February 29, 5:00 PM: Olga Diaz (+) 

Sunday, March 1, 8:30 AM:  Maxine Carreon Salting Joaquin (+) 
Sunday, March 1, 10:00 AM:  AnnaMarie & Jose Gonzales & family 

Sunday, March 1, 11:30 AM: Our Lady Help of Christians Parishioners 

Sunday, March 1,  1:00 PM: Naomi Lily 
Sunday,  March 1, 7:00 PM: Carlos Lam 

Monday, March 2, 9:00 AM: Aaliyah Gonzales 
Tuesday,  March 3, 9:00 AM: Fr. Alain 
Wednesday, March 4, 9:00 AM: Patricia Sharar (+) 
Wednesday, March 4, 7:00 PM: Naomi Lily 
Thursday, March 5, 9:00 AM: Jeiner Hmberto Lazo Villanuva & Edel Amayo Gil 

Friday, March 6, 9:00 AM: Joanna Ouedraogo (+) 
Friday, March 6, 8:00 PM: Robert Nikolai (+) 
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Tuesday Scripture Study - Join us on Tuesday mornings after the 9 
am Mass to study the readings for the next  
Sunday.  

Wednesday Scripture Study– The Friday night scripture study has 
been changed to Wednesdays.  They will be begin at 7:30, following the 
7 pm Mass 

First Friday– The first Friday of each month the evening  Mass  is said 
in Latin.  This Mass is dedicated to promoting the Priesthood. 

First Saturday—Join members of the Marian Group on the first  
Saturday of the month after the 9 am Mass. Learn more about  
consecrating your life to Jesus through Mary. 

Divine Mercy– Join us on the first Saturday of each month as we pray 
the Divine Mercy Chaplet as a community at 3 PM. 

OLHOC Prayer Chain 

If you have a prayer request, please call the parish office or send email to 
office@olhoc.org. 



 

 

 

Youth News 

 

Life Teen: high school youth ministry (meets most Sundays 5-6:30 pm, Dinner is provided, 
check website for dates) 

Edge: middle school youth ministry (meets monthly for All Youth Night - Feb. 16th ) 

FIAT: Faith in Action Team elementary school ministry (meets monthly for All Youth Night- 
Feb. 16th) 
For more info and an updated list of our events please visit www.olhoc.org/ymevents 

 

Attention current 8-12 graders - Summer Opportunities! 

Steubenville Youth Conference - June 12-14, 2020 Join us this summer for Steubenville 
Conference at Franciscan University in Steubenville, Ohio. A Steubenville Conference weekend is 
PACKED with dynamic speakers, worship music, Mass, Adoration and MORE! Come and en-
counter Christ with other teens from other states as we worship together and grow in our Catho-
lic faith! Limited spots available for more details & to register visit www.olhoc.org/steubie20 

Camp Covecrest - August 2-8, 2020 in Tiger, Georgia Join us for Life Teen summer 
camp - Camp Covecrest, in the North Georgia Mountains, for an amazing and transformative 
week of fun, activities, time with friends, prayer and growing in your faith (i.e. high ropes, messy 
games, obstacle course, zip line, white water rafting, team building experiences, music, talks, re-
flections, Mass, Adoration & personal growth). For more details, watch a video & to register vis-
it www.olhoc.org/camp2020 Questions, please contact Marlen Coles marlen@olhoc.org 

To Join Our Youth Core & Support Team, please visit our website or talk to Marlen Coles. 
Together we can help lead our youth closer to Christ! 
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Reconciliation  Service  

Our Parish |Reconciliation service is  

Monday, March 16th at 6:45 PM.  

Come, reconcile with God!  

BIBLE STUDY 

Everyone is invited to our Sunday, 9:30 am, 

Bible study in the FM Hall!   Our newest 
study,  which began Feb 23, enhances our  

Parish Lenten Mission study, Gift of the  
Eucharist with Dr. Brant Pitre.  See how the 

Holy Eucharist is deeply rooted in Sacred 
Scripture (Old and New Testaments) and the 

essential purpose and reality of Jesus’ words 
and actions at the Last Supper.   Contacts: 

Mike and Diane Spurgeon at  

afbabe1@verizon.net. 

http://www.olhoc.org/ymevents
http://www.olhoc.org/steubie20
http://www.olhoc.org/camp2020
mailto:marlen@olhoc.org
mailto:afbabe1@verizon.net

